TS Mercury Old Boys’ Association

PUBLIC NOTICE

ROAD CLOSURE — HIGH STREET, HAMBLE, 22 SEPTEMBER 2018

This notice is to advise you of a road closure due to take place on Saturday
22 September 2018 concerning part of the High Street, Hamble. The
Training Ship Mercury was based in Hamble from 1892 to 1968 and trained
around 5,000 boys for the Royal and Merchant Navies. The Old Boys
Association is holding its final reunion on the weekend of 22
September 2018. As part of that final reunion it is intended to hold a final
march in Hamble.

o The road closure will be from 11 am to 11.30 am on Saturday 22
September 2018

e The road will be closed from The Square to the driveway of St
Andrew’s Church (adjacent to The Vicarage)

o This closure is to allow the final march of TS Mercury Old Boys’
from The Square to the Church accompanied by a pipe & drum
band and youth groups (including the Sea Scouts)

e Pedestrian access will be available at all times

e Vehicular traffic will be diverted from Satchell Lane through the
lower one-way part of the High Street, along Green Lane left into
School Lane and right along Copse Lane to the junction of Hamble
Lane/High Street

We thank you in advance for your patience and co-operation during this
closure.
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